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Mixer!

The TCCW served
up beef wraps at the
| annual Round-Up
| mixer on April 16.
| Folks say the ladies
look great in the new
vests, coming and

going!
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Back row: Joyce Bundy, Chairman; Linda Borror, Kelly Mouton, Jeanne Smith, Carol Enos, )
Irene Fuller. Front: Tammy Chrisler, Darci Richeson, Pem Lester, Barbara Secor.
Not pictured: Beth Chaney, Kendra McCluskey, Marge Kutz, Renee Ewing, Jean Barton, Clndy Stromg, Peggy Zane.
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TCCW Meeting Minutes

April 2, 2015

President Linda Borror called the meeting to order at 12:10 p.m. Flag salute, Creed and introductions followed.

Approval of Minutes: Cathy Tobin made a motion that the minutes of the February meeting be approved as mailed, motion
seconded by Darci Richeson, motion carried.

Committee Reports: Tammy Chrisler, Legislative reported on GRAP (Grazing Restriction Action Plan), CCA was having
aranch tour in Shasta County for involved committee members. USDA Dietary Guidelines, comment period extended until
May 8,2015. Pem Lester, Sunshine, absent (sympathy card sent to Rhyanne Skinner); Vicky Dawley, Scholarship, absent,
report read. Publicity, comments by Linda Borror that both Jean Barton and Anne Read had news articles which had been
printed. Membership, Shirley Davis, reported Membership Directory for Ann Bugenig should be corrected to Duck Trail
Ct., new membership information must be turned in to Shirley immediately.

* Treasurer’s Report: Renee Ewing made the report. A motion was made to approve the Treasurer’s Report, seconded and
carried. A question of a donation to the Chico Young Farmer’s 5K Run was asked. Renee Ewing will check to see if itis a
budgeted item.

Correspondence: Thank you notes from students in SERRF programs from Lassen View and Corning schools were read.
OLD BUSINESS:

* Donation to Farm Bureau — Kari Dodd reported that the carpets had been cleaned throughout the building. CattleWomen
felt that they would like to pay for the Conference Room carpet cleaning. After discussion, Tammy Chrisler made a motion
to pay $201 for the cleaning of the Conference Room carpet, motion seconded by Beth Chaney, motion carried.

* CattleWomen Vests — Dee Hill reported she has 3 more vests to collect on and she will then turn in the money. A total
of 53 vests have been ordered. Kelly Mouton said she wore a vest at the California CattleWomen’s Meeting in March and they
were well received. Dee hopes to have them completed in time to wear at the Mixer on April 16. The project has created a lot
of denim “scraps” which would be good for a quilting project and is available to whoever would like it.

» Welcome sign - Jeanne Smith absent, more information at a later date.

* Fun Bus Trip — Jean Barton handed out information on a Mt. Lassen Bus trip to Sacramento, May 13, to see the musical,
“Cinderella”.

* [Jean announced a “Lick’um Stick’um Party, April 23, 1:00 p.m., Farm Bureau Office]

* Gold Country Cutting — Irene Fuller reported we participated in the Chamber of Commerce “Hospitality” event for the
cutting horse event returning to Tehama County Fairgrounds. CattleWomen served 600 tastes of beef'in 1.5 hours. Members
Jean Barton, Irene Fuller, Cathy Tobin, Jacqueline Leininger, Jane Daugherty and Linda Walker participated.

» CattleWomen reimbursed beef purchased in the amount of $50; $25 to Barton and $25 to Tobin. Irene Fuller reported
that 2Bud’s BBQ had donated two sliced tri-tips to the event.

* Trail Ride — Charlene Priest, Ride Chair, displayed the quilt donated by Margie Kutz for the raffle. Charlene asked for
more raffle items from members. Trail Ride is May 9, cost is $40, entry forms are on the website and posters are up.

* Cattlemen’s Field Day — Beth Chaney reported that Beef Ambassadors and FFA kids helped. Not a lot of kids participated,
plenty of prizes awarded. Kelly Mouton purchased the prizes and asked if CattleWomen were to reimburse her or Cattlemen.
She further stated she could use the left over prizes for some of her other kids activities involving beef education. Cathy
Tobin made a motion, seconded by Charlene Priest for CattleWomen to reimburse Kelly Mouton for her expense. Motion
carried. [Expense was roughly $100].

NEW BUSINESS:

CCW Spring Meeting — Kelly Mouton spoke about the joint meeting with California Cattlewomen and the California
Women in Agriculture at Harris Ranch in March. She reported the meeting focused on the Gleaners program and bringing
controlled burns back.

Jr. Memberships — Linda Borror reported that ANCW would like the State organizations to have a Jr. Membership program.
Atthe CCW Spring meeting, it was asked for the county unit’s input. President Borror stated that at the last Board meeting it
was discussed and they are in favor of a Jr. Membership category. Jean Barton made a motion that Tehama County CattleWomen
create a Jr. Membership Program as proposed by the California Cattlewomen. Motion seconded and carried. Linda Borror
will email the State president with this information.

Round-Up Mixer — Joyce Bundy, Chair, April 16, members report at 5:00 p.m. to serve beef fajitas, at Reynolds Ranch and
Farm Supply. Call Joyce if you would like to help.



Beef Ambassador — Kari Dodd report the local contest was held March 7 at Farm Bureau Office. Sr. Beef Ambassador
is Danielle Mueller, two Jr. Beef Ambassadors, Emyli Palmer and Kayla McGiffin. Judges were John Pitter, Bailey Miller
and Tammy Chrisler. State Contest will be in San Jose, Kelly Mouton and Charlene Priest will be transporting our Beef
Ambassadors to the event.

“Cattle Country Booklets” — Kelly Mouton reported they are ordered.

Animal Camp — Kelly Mouton reported Beef Ambassadors will do a presentation on “Wow that Cow” on April 7, from
10-10:30 a.m.

Scrap Book Storage — Linda Borror is looking for 2014 Scrap Book with leather cover, last seen at Wilcox Golf,
Christmas Dinner/Meeting. Beth Chaney volunteered to call Joan Hemsted, Linda Borror has called Wilcox with no response
as of yet. Linda Borror will do a further search in storage bin.

Earth Day School Presentations — Shelley Macdonald, Kari Dodd and Linda Borror met to prepare a presentation,
“Recycling, Reuse and Reduce”. Four schools are participating; 2 classes at Olive View, Corning; Kirkwood and Plum
Valley. Beth Chaney, Cathy Tobin, Anne Butler, Joyce Bundy, Kelly Mouton, Shelley Macdonald, Kari Dodd and Linda
Borror will do presentations.

Earth Day — Board of Supervisors — Cattle Women will make an “Earth Day” presentation at the Tehama County Board
of Supervisors on Tuesday, April 21, sometime between 10 a.m. and 12 noon. Linda Borror asked members to be in the
audience and if you have your vest, please wear it. A gift basket will be presented.

Bylaws Revision — Linda Borror reported that at the State meeting, it was requested that units review their Bylaws;
Tehama units were last updated in 2005. Bylaws were made available to all members who were at the meeting with a request
to review them; a meeting will be held later this summer to discuss.

Computer Literacy class — Jane Daugherty had suggested we have a class on Facebook, computer literacy and etiquette.
[tem tabled until May meeting.

NEXT MEETING —May 7,2015, 11:45 a.m. — Farm Bureau Conference Room — catered lunch by Linda Borror

Announcements: Kelly Mouton has Powder River panel tickets available.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
Linda Walker, Secretary

The proclamation passed by the Board of Supervisors
reads, in part:
“Now, therefore, be it proclaimed, that the Tehama
Board of Supervisors proclaim April 22,2015 as “Earth
TCCW President Linda Borror makes a presentation to ~ Day” and recognize that the Tehama County
the Tehama Board of Supervisors. The members shown  cattle industry is an important part of Earth Day. Signed,
at left helped get the resolution passed. Burt Bundy,

Chairman, Tehama Co. Board of Supervisors”
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CattleWomens Creed

Believing that the livestock industry is of basic importance to
world existence, we, the Tehama County CattleWomen, dedicate
ourselves to support it with our labor and finances; promote it
through information and publicity; to encourage its producers
with our understanding and love; to do all in our power to instill
in the coming generation the love of the land and of life, the
humility and awe before Nature, and the hope and faith in the

future that 1s inherent in Cattlemen and CattleWomen.



